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COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS



DESIGN REVIEW ADVISORY BOARD 
MINUTES
Wednesday, December 5, 2018, 7 p.m., Lower Conference Room


Present:	John Haven, RLA, ASLA, Chair
		Bryce Gibson, Vice Chair
		Christine Perec
		
Chairman John Haven called the meeting to order at 7:00.

	

Applicant:
	
	Nancy Pond, Endodontic Care 

	Project Address:
	 
	5 School Street, Dedham, MA 




The first presentation was for an application at 5 School Street.  Nancy Pond presented on behalf of Endodontic Care.
Mr. Gibson asked if the business had a name on the sign. Ms. Pond explained that the name of the business is Endodontic Care.
Mr. Haven asked if there was signage on the doors or windows.  Ms. Pond answered that there was none.
Ms. Perec motioned to approve the signage as presented, Mr. Gibson seconded.  
The vote was unanimous in favor, 3-0. 

	

Applicant:
	
	Grant Gao, Thai Wellness Massage 

	Project Address:
	 
	547 High Street, Dedham, MA 



The board moved to discussion of 547 High Street. Grant Gao presenting on behalf of Thai Wellness Massage.
The application is to replace the existing circular box sign with a set of reverse illuminated channel letters.  
Ms. Perec asked if there were any plans to change the paint color on the building.  Mr. Gao answered no.
Mr. Haven asked if there was any other signage on the windows or door.  Mr. Gao answered that there would not be, and the existing signage is planned to be removed.  They are replicating the appearance of their building in Quincy.  The lighting is gooseneck in Quincy, but otherwise similar.  
Mr. Haven asked if the appearance will be similar to the next-door business, Deli after Dark.  Mr. Gao answered yes.  Mr. Haven asked why they did not select gooseneck fixtures.  Mr. Gao explained that they do not want to oversaturate the area with gooseneck lights, and also maintain coherency with nearby buildings.
Mr. Gibson wondered if any signage in Dedham Square was backlit.  Mr. Haven answered that it is allowed, but very few businesses use lit signs in the square.  Mr. Gibson asked about the business’ operating hours.  Mr. Gao answered that they are open until 9:00 pm and will be shutting off their sign after close of business. 
Ms. Perec asked if the font on the signage is consistent throughout all of the business’ branding.  Mr. Gao answered yes, they use the same font for their logo wherever it appears.
Mr. Haven asked the other members of the board how they felt about the lights.  Ms. Perec responded that she feels the signage may appear too modern and may be unnecessary.  Mr. Haven agreed.  Mr. Gibson also stated that the lights may be too much, and the font appears very bulky.
Mr. Haven clarified that he would prefer no lighting at all, but if it is necessary he would prefer gooseneck lighting.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Gibson motioned to approve the logo as presented with the recommendation to remove the backlighting in favor of gooseneck lighting.  Ms. Perec seconded. 
The board voted in favor unaninomously with recommendations 3-0. 

	

Applicant:
	
	Eboney Mclain 

	Project Address:
	 
	87 Cedar Street, Dedham, MA 



The board moved to the application for 87 Cedar Street. Eboney Mclain presented on behalf of House of Bundles.  The application is for a blade sign and aluminum framed sign for the new business House of Bundles.  
Mr. Gibson noted that with the logo already on the sign, the diamond marks on the side may look a bit busy.  Mr. Haven agreed that it could look better without the diamonds.
Mr. Haven cautioned Ms. Mclain to ensure that the script font used   was legible, because the transition to a full size sign sometimes loses legibility.
Ms. Perec suggested rather than incorporating the logo into the text, they present the text normally, remove the diamonds, and move the logo to the end of the sign.
Mr. Haven asked about the length of the lease line.  Ms. Mclain explained that she submitted the full layout map of the building and the Board consulted it to discern the lease line.
Ms. Perec asked if the signage would be mounted directly onto the brick.  Ms. Mcclain answered yes.
Mr. Haven summarized the board’s recommendation as follows; confirm the legibility of the font, remove the jewel icons, and alter the logo placement.
Ms. Perec motioned to approve the signage as presented with the recommendations that the jewel icons be removed and the logo moved from the center of the sign to the side, confirm the legibility of the font, and to confirm the lease line to be certain of the square footage.  The board voted unaninoumously in favor with recommendations, 3-0. 


Old Business/New Business
The board moved to discussion of the minutes from September 5th and October 16th meetings. 
Mr. Gibson pointed out a problem with wording in the minutes from September 5th that he would like cleared up, referring to a recommendation about the placement of the police station logo in the new public safety building.
Mr. Haven pointed out that the board suggested some alternates to the backlit town seal on the public safety building, particularly a carved and externally lit seal.  He asked that it be noted in the September 5th minutes.
The board moved to discussion of their upcoming meeting schedule.  Mr. Haven suggested moving the September meeting from the 4th to the 11th.  
Mr. Gibson motioned to approve the 2019 meeting dates schedule with the change of the September meeting from the 4th to the 11th.  Ms. Perec seconded.    It was voted 3-0.
Mr. Gibson motioned to adjourn, Mr. Haven seconded.  It was voted 3-0.
Meeting adjourned at 7:31pm.

As recorded by Matthew Liguori
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